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PUMPA NEWSLETTER     

AUGUST  2008

LATEST PUMPA BOOKLET SUBMITTED FOR PATIENT INFORMATION AWARD

PUMPA has submitted its latest booklet entitled “Caring for patients with Adult Gout and Renal Disease: Recent advances in diagnosis and treatment” to the British Medical Association (BMA) Patient Information Awards 2008 competition. The BMA patient information award is part of the BMA medical book competition. Its aims are to encourage the production and dissemination of accessible, well-designed, and clinically balanced materials which will enhance patients' understanding of health issues and their ability to participate in decisions about their care. The winners will be announced in the British Medical Journal on 13th September 2008.
WELL DONE TO PUMPA’S LONDON MARATHON RUNNER!
[image: image2.wmf]Chris Bax braved the streets of London on Sunday 13th April for the benefit of PUMPA. Despite heavy downpours of rain, Chris was cheered on by many supporters who lined the streets at various points along the 26 mile course. Chris raised £1958.88 sponsorship from PUMPA members, researchers, colleagues, friends and family. His race didn’t go entirely according to plan: “a dodgy knee ensured that I had plenty of time (5h 40min!)  to savour the sights of London in the rain on the way round!” he said afterwards. Well done Chris and a big thank you to all of those who generously sponsored him!
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GENE 'LINKED TO HIGHER GOUT RISK' 
A genetic analysis of more than 12,000 people, has found that a gene variant may raise the risk of gout.

In healthy individuals, uric acid, a waste product found in the blood, is removed by the kidneys and passes out of the body in urine. In people with gout, the kidney cannot get rid of uric acid properly and it builds up in the blood, leading to crystals forming in the joints, causing to inflammation, stiffness and pain. Current medical opinion is that an unhealthy diet and lifestyle increases the risk of gout. However, a study conducted by researchers at the MRC Human Genetics Unit, in Edinburgh, and in collaboration with the Purine Research Laboratory in London, has shown that the gene variation they found in the SLC2A gene appears to make it harder for the body to remove uric acid from the blood.
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It appears that this gene also plays a role in the control of levels of fructose sugar in the body, which would explain the finding that soft drinks were linked to gout attacks. Researchers think that the gene and the protein it controls, might one day be targeted by new drugs to treat gout. 

LAUNCH OF  www.pumpa.org.uk

PUMPA’S new redesigned website was launched on 28th March 2008. In the next few months we will be adding PDF files of our series of PUMPA booklets “Caring for.....” and a latest news and update page. Please visit us!
TUTORED WINE TASTING- EVERY DAY BORDEAUX
PUMPA’s annual wine tasting took place on 11th July 2008 in the Robens Suite, at Guy’s Hospital.  The focus this year was on wines from the Bordeaux region. Lena Inger, a Master of wine from the Wine Education Service tutored the gathering on tasting skills and introduced us to Bordeaux wines which were good and affordable! 

Lena has taught people about wines for over 25 years, and is a judge at the International Wine Challenge. This was Lena’s fourth appearance for PUMPA as Master of wine ceremonies. 
PUMPA thanks the French importers for generously donating these wines, and also Lena for a most enjoyable and instructive evening.

LADIES DRIVING CHALLENGE RAISES FUNDS FOR PUMPA
PUMPA member Lisa Culff reports: On Sunday 29th  June, at Bentwaters Park, myself  and many other ladies drove a variety of vehicles including tractors, JCB's, HGV's, 4x4 Land Rovers, a reverse steer fiesta, quad bikes, go carts and sports cars for charity. It was an amazing day and a total of £36,500 was raised for various charities! I have been supported by PUMPA for many years, as also has my son since he was born, and so I felt that I wanted to give a little back. Now as I near renal transplantation, I cannot thank PUMPA enough to have got me this far. It has been a long road with many hurdles along the way, but without the research for Familial Juvenile Hyperuricemic Nephropathy (FJHN), I would not be here to do this fundraising. Thank you to everyone who sponsored me.
PUMPA would like to say a big “Thank you” to Lisa, pictured above for raising an impressive £282.50.
RESEARCH GRANT TO INVESTIGATE A NOVEL THERAPY
Research scientists at St. George’s University of London have received an award from the United Mitochondrial Disease Foundation (UMDF) to investigate a novel enzyme replacement therapy for the treatment of two patients with mitochondrial neurogastrointestinal encephalomyopathy (MNGIE). This rare pyrimidine disorder is caused by an absence of the enzyme thymidine phosphorylase and results in severe gastrointestinal dysmotility, loss of sensation and severe muscle weakness. There is currently no recognised treatment or cure for this disorder. In this study, the missing enzyme will be put into the patient’s own red blood cells which will be returned to the patient, allowing the delivery of the missing enzyme to the circulation, and enabling the enzyme to metabolise the toxic metabolites which accumulate in this disorder.  The research grant was presented to the principal investigator at the UMDF’s annual symposium banquet in Indianapolis, Indiana. 
AGM & SEMINAR 2008
PUMPA’s seminar and sixteenth annual general meeting is to take place on Saturday 15th November 2008. The topic for discussion will be Diet and Your Purine Disease. The venue and full program will be to be announced in our next Newsletter.  Please make a note of this date in your diary. We are looking for new committee members who are interested in maintaining and developing PUMPA’s various activities. Please contact the secretary if you are interested. 
FURTHER MEMBERSHIP UPDATE & APPEAL 
PUMPA extends a warm welcome to all new members. We are currently updating our membership database and ask all members to kindly complete the form below in order to ensure:
a) PUMPA has your correct address, including your post code 

b) if you are listed as paying by standing order, that these are still valid, please check the PUMPA bank details opposite

c) that PUMPA can benefit from Gift Aid 

d) if you would prefer to receive future editions of PUMPA’s Newsletter by email, rather than via the postal service, please would you provide us with your email address.   

Please also indicate whether you wish to pay annually by cheque, or by standing order, and kindly let us have the new address of any members who have moved, should you know this. We also need more members to maintain our viability as a charity, so we urge you again to recruit, recruit, a relative, friend or neighbour!
OTHER FUNDRAISING EVENTS
Please don’t forget to let the secretary know of any local fund-raising efforts by members and friends.
MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION

NAME.....................................................................…….

ADDRESS.................................................................…..

..................................................................................……

.....................................................................................….

......................................................................................…

Email.......................................................................…..…

(Subscription   £10 per adult/family minimum)

METHOD OF PAYMENT (Please tick)

1) Annually by cheque...................………
2) Annually by Standing Order.................

If the latter please inform your bank:

Name………………………………………………..


Branch Address……….……………………………..

to pay the             
National Westminster Bank




PO Box 1 DW, 1 Portman Sq.

London, W1A 1DW

Sort Code

60-16-39

Account No

14878607

3) By covenant..............
4) I am a UK taxpayer and wish my subscription, or any donations I make to PUMPA, to be treated as

Gift Aid………………

Signature…………………………………………..
PUMPA  
The Secretary
Dr Bridget Bax 

Clinical Developmental Sciences
St. George’s University of London 
Cranmer Terrace

London SW17 0RE
Registered Charity No 1019792

